
“Rejection” 
 
 
Every 119 days I can count on a receiving a phone call from the blood 
center asking me for another donation.  They are most anxious to siphon 
off the O- blood that flows in my veins.  Although my blood is the 
“universal donor” type, it is rare.  When I do give blood, they hook me 
up to a special machine that draws out “double” red blood cells.  I 
guess they want to get their moneys worth when I visit. 
 
They called last night. I made an appointment to stop in over the noon 
hour today.  After answering the customary nonsensical questions they 
are required to ask (have I visited East Africa lately or do I raise 
cows with Mad Cow Disease, etc), I was escorted to a small, chilly room 
to have my finger pricked and my blood tested.  After the sample had 
spun around the machine for a sufficient length of time, the LCD screen 
displayed the numbers, 11.8. 
 
Apparently, 11.8, was cause for concern.  It meant that the iron level 
in my blood was low and unacceptable.  For a normal donation, it must 
register 12.5.  For a “double-dipping” donation like mine, that number 
must register 13.3.  I was rejected, temporarily.  I must admit, I felt 
rather bad.  I wasn’t sickly nor had I done anything deliberately to 
bring about this condition.  Nonetheless, I felt crummy. 
 
I ran out of multi-vitamins a couple weeks back and never bought more.  
They think that this may be the reason for my 11.8 reading.  They asked 
if I eat red meat regularly?  Since I am not much of a cook, the answer 
was, “no”.  I guess there’s not much iron in sugar frosted cereal or 
macaroni and cheese.  They suggested I make a meatloaf or hot dish.  
Ya, right.  Me?  Cook something so exotic?  That’s not going to happen.  
I’ll be visiting the hot food deli at the supermarket this week. 
 
I was encouraged to get “ironed up” and return next week.  On the way 
back to the office, I stopped at Walgreen’s to buy some vitamins.  The 
attractive blonde pharmacist behind the counter suggested I avoid the 
ones intended for “old farts” like me.  They contain less iron.  So, I 
selected a bottle of “ironic” vitamins that she approved of and exited 
the store.  For good measure, I stopped along the way at McDonald’s for 
a hamburger.  If I try hard, I might eclipse 13.3 and “wow” the blood 
center staff. 
 
My only concern is “rust”.  What will this added infusion of iron do to 
my body?  Will I rust while standing in the shower?  Should I expect my 
hair to turn red or orange?  Will my joints rust up and become less 
flexible?  It might be prudent to stop at the hardware store on my way 
home tonight and buy an extra large can of WD-40 to keep on hand.  
Instead of Right Guard deodorant spray, I’ll use WD-40.  It has a 
pleasant enough smell and it will keep my joints limber and free.  I 
wonder if WD-40 comes in a shampoo?  Hmmm.  I’ll go online and see. 
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So, what’s the point of all this gibberish?  You know I always come 
around to a point or an observation on life.  Let’s consider that word, 
“rejection”.  We’ve all faced rejection at one time or another.  It 
could have been something minor and insignificant.  It could have been 
something major and significant. 
 
In sales, we provide customers and prospects with quotes and proposals.  
It would be wonderful if every one of these turned into an order and 
sale.  That does not happen in the real world.  When we are rejected, 
it’s important that we find out why.  Did we make a mistake?  Was our 
price too high?  There could be many reasons why we were rejected.  If 
we fail to investigate we run the risk of losing future sales for the 
very same reasons. 
 
In our personal lives, we face rejection.  That girl or boy said no 
when we asked them for a date.  Perhaps, a loan was turned down.  We 
were not selected for the team or the job.  It can be anything.  The 
important thing is to understand why we were rejected if possible and 
be gracious when we face rejection. 
 
If we were the ones responsible for the rejection, either by something 
we did or said or something we didn’t do or didn’t say we need to learn 
from the experience.  If it was our fault, we must accept that and stop 
blaming others.  It’s no time for excuses.  I have found that most of 
what happens to us is the result of our own actions.  Can you say,  
“accountability”?   
 
There comes a time, too, when we must simply accept rejection, knowing 
it was not us, and walk away and forget about it.  I would not have 
been rejected at the blood center today had I not been forgetful in 
buying more vitamins.  With my new vitamins and hamburgers in hand, I 
fully expect to be on top of the iron level charts soon.  Today’s 
rejection will be a distant memory, but a lesson learned.  I hope you 
do not meet with too many rejections in your life.  When you do, deal 
with it, make changes if needed, and learn from it, graciously.  
 


